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Dates: 10/31/2022 to 11/06/2022 

 

The Erie County Sheriff’s Office responded to 228 calls the week of this report.  Below 

is a sampling of the noteworthy incidents in Grand Island. 

 

Date Type Street Narrative 
10/31 Suspicious Incident Speedway Deputies received a call from Speedway that a male and female 

were trying to break into the ATM out front. Deputies located 

the subjects and the white Dodge Ram. The witness who told 

staff about it was gone and we didn’t have their name. The 

ATM was definitely tampered with but the subject’s denied any 

involvement. They were released by patrol and advised.   

   

11/1 Threat Ransom Rd. Deputies were contacted in regards to an 8 year old student who 

claimed that another student had a written hit list and that 

supposedly their name was on it. The detective task force 

responded to Grand Island and interviewed everyone involved 

as well as the school. The threat was deemed not to be credible. 

School will handle further investigation on their end. 

   

11/1 Neighbor Dispute / 

Warrant Arrest 

Whitewater Way Deputies received a call from resident at the complex that 

another neighbor was harassing him. Deputies spoke with both 

parties and during the interview the subject was found to have 

an active warrant out of Kenmore. He was detained and turned 

over to Kenmore PD. All parties advised.  

   

11/3 Accident - Injury Baseline Rd. Deputies responded to an accident involving a car and a riding 

lawn mower. Neighbor was backing out of driveway and foot 

slipped off brake onto gas. She drove backward into neighbor’s 

yard across the street and struck the neighbor while he was 

cutting his lawn. Male was thrown from his John Deere mower 

and suffered several injuries. Male was transported to ECMC by 

ambulance and deputies did an accident report. 

   

11/6 Traffic Complaint Bedell Rd. Deputies received an anonymous call from a male on Bedell Rd. 

saying a red Dodge just went by at around 130mph and is now 

sitting next to his burn out patch on Bedell Rd. Deputies located 

the red Charger and spoke with the driver and owner. They were 

advised. 

11/6 Disturbance Other Budget Motel Deputies responded to the motel for a female who keyed 

another female’s car and they are now arguing. Deputies spoke 

with a female who had damage to her vehicle but did not wish 

any charges. Other half left the scene before patrols arrival. All 

parties were advised on how to proceed in the future. 



    

    

    

 


